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The Municipality of Spaniard’s Bay
August 5, 2021
A special meeting of Council took place on the above date with the following members in attendance: Mayor Brazil, Deputy Mayor Stamp, Councillors T. Smith, Jewer, D.Smith, Ryan and Town Manager T. Ryan. Councillor Lundrigan was absent.
All residents are invited to watch via Spaniard’s Bay Facebook page Live. Mayor Brazil called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm and welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

Emergency Backup Generator – Chlorination Plant

Quotes were tabled from EXP Services Inc. for the Emergency Backup generator for the Chlorination Plant. Exp Inc found that the lowest bid in the amount of $71,539.20 to be in order and recommend a contract be awarded to Rodco Mechanical (2014) Ltd.

It was moved by Councillor Jewer, seconded by Councillor Ryan to approve Rodco Mechanical (2014) Ltd with the lowest bid of $71,539.20 that met the specification of the tender.










Carried

Northern Cove Pond Road

Mayor Brazil discussed how much time that has been spent on this item, it has been on going since February 2021. An estimated quote for $30k was tabled at previous meeting for a double Cul-De-sac from Concord paving. Deputy Mayor Stamp stated that the estimate seems low and concerned with effects on the railbed access.
There was a discussion among council with the differing opinions on one-way or the cul-de-sac options. Council is overall in favor of the Cul-De-Sac’s, but funds have not been allocated in this year’s budget. The actual cost of the project is not known. There are concerns with it being the end of this Councils term and leaving the responsibility with the newly elected Council. The New Council will have the option to rescind the motion if not in agreement to the project.
It was moved by Deputy Mayor Stamp, seconded by Councillor Jewer to install the 2 Cul-De-Sac’s on Northern Cove Pond Road. 

It was agreed by all present to amend the motion as follows. It was moved by Deputy Mayor Stamp, seconded by Councillor Jewer to approve the double Cul-De-Sac’s on Northern Cove Pond Road and be included on the 2022 Operating Budget.











Carried
Adjournment

It was moved by Councillor D. Smith, seconded by Councillor T. Smith, and carried that the meeting adjourned at 7:30pm. 











Carried
Recorder






           _____________________
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Mayor, Paul Brazil

